dear sir/ madam

I am writing this letter regarding to new visa cpping bill 2010 that you are going to introduce in future. I am requesting you not to pass this bill because this is totally unfair for thousands of skilled people like me.I am living in australia lawfully for last 3 years. I have applied for permanent residency few monthes ago. But now you have announced about a new bill that gives more powers to minister for terminate any GSM application. I am feeling cheated and robbed after hearing this news. I have spent almost \$90000 till now to reach my present stage i e upto lodge my application including my study tution fee, living cost, medical exams and migration agent's professional fees. This news has broken my dreams to living in australia that i was seeing since i arrived here. The most important thing is that i have spent 3 precious years of my younger life for settling down here and those are looking now useless. I hope you will understand my feelings and will not pass this bill. Thanks